The Venue threatens legal action over lost disabled parking bay in Worthing
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The ongoing dispute between The Venue, a live music hall in Worthing, and West Sussex County Council over a disabled parking space has reached a critical juncture, with the venue's management threatening legal action. The owner, who wished to remain anonymous, claims that the space outside the venue’s stage door was previously used as a layby, essential for unloading equipment for concerts and television productions. This arrangement, he noted, was functional until the pandemic changed circumstances. 
Post-lockdown, the layby was converted into a disabled parking bay, a change that the venue owner argues severely disrupts operations. He recalls incidents where touring bands found themselves ticketed for parking in what was once a convenient unloading zone. “Our venue went from 'the best venue the band had ever been in' to becoming a place they vowed never to return to,” he stated. This shift in sentiment, compounded by the perception that the venue is no longer accessible for unloading, has reportedly led to a loss of over 60 per cent in bookings for the year. 
The situation was exacerbated when a council-contracted dump truck was parked in the same space, leading to accusations of hypocrisy against the council. In light of ongoing construction work disrupting the venue further, the owner expressed frustration at having to cancel yet another show. “With the road coned off and sections closed, we resigned ourselves to another setback,” he commented. His attempts to reclaim the space have been met with resistance, as traffic cones placed to mark the area were consistently removed shortly after being set up.
West Sussex County Council, however, maintains that the disabled parking bays outside The Venue are under its jurisdiction and that only vehicles with a valid disabled badge are allowed to park there. A spokesperson for the council stated that enforcement action could be taken against any vehicle improperly using these spaces and clarified that the bays cannot be suspended without prior agreement from the Highways Authority. This strict enforcement adds to the already heightened scrutiny surrounding the availability of accessible spaces in Worthing—a concern that has been echoed in numerous discussions in the community.
Parallel to this, local discourse around disabled parking in Worthing has been tumultuous. In March 2022, the removal of disabled parking bays during improvement works in Montague Place was met with backlash from residents and business owners, prompting council leader Kevin Jenkins to assure that alternative provisions had been arranged. Some critics argued that the consultations had not sufficiently involved local communities, leaving many disabled individuals feeling unsupported and uncertain about proper access to amenities. 
Overall, the battle for the layby highlights broader concerns regarding parking provisions for disabled individuals in Worthing. Just a few years prior, a petition was launched to reinstate disabled parking spaces in areas like Montague Place, illustrating persistent public outcry over accessibility. As The Venue's owner contemplates legal recourse against the councils, the implications of this dispute could resonate beyond the venue itself, signalling potential changes in local parking policies that could shape the experience of residents and visitors alike.
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